

Your ref:

Our ref:

D25/0443256

Enquiries

Katrina Tedge Principal Pingelly Primary School 39 Park Street PINGELLY WA 6308

Dear Katrina

I refer to the follow up review for the leadership and teaching quality domains following Pingelly Primary School's Public School Review in Term 2, 2024.

I am advised that Rohan Smith, Director, Public School Review and Nicole Anderson, Principal, Boyare Primary School, met with you, your deputy principal, members of staff and a community member, to consider the extent to which the school has made sufficient and sustainable progress against the report's recommendations for the domains listed above.

The advice received confirms the school has demonstrated sufficient and sustainable progress towards meeting the Standard in relation to the recommendations in each domain.

I was advised that significant work has been undertaken on your part and that of your deputy principal, during a time of Principal transition, in maintaining momentum in the school's work toward meeting the review recommendations. In partnership with staff, I am informed that the school has continued to develop consistency of teaching practice, the implementation of evidence-based approaches, built the capacity of aspirant leaders and created an induction program that ensures new staff can make the best start to their time at Pingelly Primary School.

Of particular note to the review team was the impact of collaborative work between an Aboriginal community member, staff and students in building knowledge of local Aboriginal stories and culture. It was conveyed to me that this is leading to powerful improvements in the confidence and engagement of Aboriginal learners at the school.

Pingelly Primary School is to be congratulated for its professional commitment by first, noting the areas for improvement and second, implementing strategies that have resulted in the improvements desired.

The next Public School Review of Pingelly Primary School, inclusive of all domains, is to be scheduled for 2027. You will be formally notified in the 2 terms leading up to your school's scheduled review.

I wish you and the staff continued success in your endeavours to provide high quality education for your students.

Yours sincerely

Steven Watson

Deputy Director General, Schools

cc Raechelle Lee, Executive Director, Strategy and Policy Sally Panizza, Director of Education, Wheatbelt Education Region Chair, School Council, Pingelly Primary School

2 0 MAY 2025